
 

 

 

 

 

 

                      Norm & Jeanie Higgins 
     Your missionaries to 

  Baja California 

  Mexico 
March, 2025 

Dear Praying friends: 

 God’s rich blessings continue to flow on the ministries in Mexico, for which we praise 

the Lord. Thank you for your faithful prayers; they are being heard and honored.   

Since our last letter, El Camino Baptist in Tijuana held 2 special youth meetings, with 

100 attending in each. The junior high meeting had 32 first time youth attending and souls 

saved. In December the annual ladies conference was attended by 800 ladies. The Christian 

schools had a combined dinner with over 1000 students and families attending and the 

Gospel message was presented. In one month, the church was able to raise $1500 for the 

building addition project. It will add needed auditorium seating and house offices. The Lord 

has blessed with over $50,000 for it so far. There were 100 couples attending the annual 

Valentine’s conference this year. In the last 4 months there have been 278 first-time adult 

visitors in the services. 

In January, the church in Zamora, Michoacán celebrated its ninth anniversary. The 

church attendances are between 60-80 and now also has two missions begun, one having 

attendances of 30-40, the other 15-20.  

Bro. Villalpando reports having folks saved in his church in Guadalajara; 14 were 

saved in a bible school and there are visitors in services every week. He does soul-winning 

visitation at least 3 days a week in a wheelchair. Bro. José Reyes, in Chiapas, requests your 

prayers for his wife, Isabel. She suffers with asthma and thyroid problems. Please pray also 

for Jeanie; she had another fall and broke her left forearm; she had to have pins and screws 

put in to place it, and it is mending quite slowly. Thank you for your vital part in Mexican 

souls and lives. 

                                                    Gratefully yours, 

                                                   

                                                      Norm Higgins 

iminbaja@aol.com 
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